Alumni of NBC,

Hello to you and thank you for your time in reading this letter. I want to bring to your attention that Alumni Weekend is just around the corner, this November 19-21! We are planning to continue with the plans that we as the Alumni Executive have been working on through the course of 2021. I encourage you to be involved in what ever way you are able, either through attending the weekend, donating, volunteering to assist in the set up and take down, or simply through praying for God's work to be done through the event. There will be plenty to do this year including, playing in the soccer tournament, shopping at the silent auction, eating wonderful meals, and visiting/connecting with other alumni, students, and staff through intentional times of fellowship. I challenge you to come ready to meet someone new, and to have an intentional conversation with peers you may not have seen for quite some time.

Remember to register for the weekend early on the website so we know how many to expect as we plan specific events (late fee is charged to those registering after November 1st). For those of you who feel as though you have lost touch with what is taking place at NBC, please do not use that as a reason to continue to distance yourself from the work taking place there! This year you will hear from several new staff and faculty through the workshops. Now is the time to get to know the school that God used to work in your life and teach you the about His heart and Word. You also will have opportunity to hear first hand testimony of the work God is continuing to do through the highs and lows of the current students of NBC.

In spite of a world that continues to be hopeless, let us get together and remind each other of the unfathomable peace and hope that God provides! I look forward to praising God with you Alumni on November 19-21!

Psalm 106:1 Give Thanks to the LORD, for He Is Good Praise the LORD! Oh give thanks to the LORD, for he is good, for his steadfast love endures forever!

Sincerely,

Josh Lees

Josh Lees 1642 98th Street North Battleford S9A 0M8 little.lees16@gmail.com

P.S. You may register for alumni weekend by visiting <u>nipawin.org</u> and clicking on the Alumni Weekend banner. If internet is not an option, you are able to phone 888-862-5095 and the NBC front desk staff can register you by asking some questions over the phone.